
 
 

 

 
PUBLIC HEALTH DIVISION 
Center for Health Protection, Drinking Water Services 

 

 Kate Brown, Governor 

800 NE Oregon St. 
Portland, Oregon 97232-2162 

Voice (971) 673-0405 
FAX (971) 673-0694 
TTY (971) 673-0372 

 

October 14, 2015 

 

Jagmohan Singh 

Center Market #25 

9005 River Rd NE 

Keizer, OR 97303 

 

RE: Violation of the Notice of Non-Compliance issued on July 21, 2015 and 

possible civil penalties. 

 

On July 21, 2015, the Oregon Health Authority, Public Health Division, Center for 

Health Protection, Drinking Water Services (DWS) issued a Notice of Non-Compliance 

to you requiring corrective action to be completed at the Center Market #25 water system 

(PWS ID# OR4194623).   

 

Specifically, the Notice of Non-Compliance required that nitrate monitoring be 

completed and sample results reported to the Authority no later than September 5, 2015.  

This date has passed without completion of the required action, and you are now at risk 

of being assessed civil penalties in the amount of $50 for every distinct rule violation and 

for every day the Center Market #25 water system is in violation of a rule (OAR 333-

061-0090).   

 

In the event that DWS assesses a civil penalty against you, you will be notified in writing 

and provided an opportunity for a hearing pursuant to the Oregon Administrative 

Procedures Act (ORS chapter 183). 

 

To avoid being assessed civil penalties, you can immediately complete the required 

monitoring and verify your action with Janet Brock at 971-673-0421.

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

Janet Brock 

Compliance Specialist 

Oregon Health Authority, Drinking Water Services 
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cc:   Rusty Rock, Oregon Department of Agriculture  

 Gregg Baird, Oregon Health Authority, Drinking Water Services 

 


